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MINUTES OF MARCH 1, 2024 DUXBURY, MASS.

The Duxbury Community Preservation Committee met remotely at 12:30 p.m. on Friday, March 1,
2024 in the Town Hall Mural Room.

Members Present: Holly Morris, Chair; Kathy Cross, Bri Leing, Tony Kelso, Kathy Palmer
Members Absent: David Uitti, Cynthia Ladd Fiorini, and Tag Carpenter

Staff Present: Nancy Rufo, Conservation Administrator, and Allison Shane, Principal Assistant
Ms. Morris called the meeting to order at 12:42 p.m.

OPEN FORUM
None

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING COC ARTICLE REVIEW

Ms. Morris reported that the Town received one bid from Burgees for $21,000 to complete the work
on the clock faces, hand, and numbers. The mechanicals will not be touched. Ms. Morris suggested
asking for $25,000 at Town Meeting to allow for a contingency. A discussion followed on the history
of the clock.

Ms. Leing made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cross, to approve $25,000 for Article 29 at the 2024
Annual Town Meeting. The motion passed unanimously 5 to 0 on a rollcall vote: Ms. Palmer: yes;
Mr. Kelso: yes; Ms. Leing: yes; Ms. Cross: yes; Ms. Morris: yes.

CONSERVATION PARKING

Ms. Rufo is considering options for parking at Ricker bogs. She has received a quote from
Armstrong Fence, but given the sensitivity of the fresh fruit bogs, dogs are prohibited from Ricker.
Ms. Rufo has received feedback that creating parking will encourage dogs. Ms. Rufo requested the
Committee’s feedback on the type of parking that should be constructed. A discussion followed on
locations for potential parking areas along Mayflower Street and signage options. Ms. Morris is going
to contact Ocean Spray's food science director to see what type of signage, monitoring and
enforcement Ocean Spray has.

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
Ms. Rufo reported that Nancy O’Connor is posting a CPC meeting 8:30 a.m. on March 9. Ms. Cross

proposed meeting at 12:30 p.m. instead.

CPC will have a table at Town Meeting for handouts.

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Leing made a motion, seconded by Ms. Palmer, to adjourn the meeting at 1:01 p.m. The motion

passed unanimously 5 to 0 on a roll call vote: Ms. Palmer: yes; Mr. Kelso: yes; Ms. Leing: yes; Ms.
Cross: yes; Ms. Morris: yes.

The next Community Preservation Committee meeting is on March 7, 2024 at 8:30 a.m.
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